
  

  

Friday 5th April 2019 

Friday Flyer 

News from our CEO, Caroline Allen  

 
Early in March, Caroline Allen, CEO, attended a whole staff meeting at SDS in which she affectionately recounted the 

changes and progress made within the OHC&AT and for her personally over the years. Caroline informed staff that 
she will be retiring in August 2019 after 32 years of service within the OHC&AT.  

 
Caroline said: 

I want to thank pupils and students, staff, families and professional colleagues as I look back over our time together.  

  
I have seen so many OHC&AT pupils and students benefit from our provisions and overcome significant personal 

challenges to attain wonderful, positive outcomes. I know that I leave OHC&AT in safe hands.  
 

In late March, interviews took place for Carolineôs successor and Caroline made the following statement to be shared 

with stakeholders: 

I am absolutely delighted to announce that following an extremely rigorous and competitive selection process, 

including input to pupils and a group of staff representatives, the OHC&AT Board have decided to appoint John Prior  

to the role of Chief Executive Officer (CEO) of OHC&AT effective from 1st September 2019. 

John Prior is currently Deputy CEO, and knows St Dominicôs well. 

I am sure that you will all want to join me in congratulating John on hi s successful appointment.  

Best wishes 

Caroline  

CEO 

 
 

Dear Families 

We are at the end ƻŦ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ōǳǎȅ ǘŜǊƳ ŀǘ {ǘ 5ƻƳƛƴƛŎΩǎΣ ǿƛǘƘ Ƴŀƴȅ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳƴƎ 

people, including the egg hunt today that was greatly enjoyed by our pupils.  You can see photos in this Flyer.  

I was delighted that our Residential Provision was ŀƎŀƛƴ ǊŀǘŜŘ ΨhǳǘǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎΩ ōȅ hŦǎǘŜŘ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƛƴǎǇŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ 

February.  If you have not already done so, please take the time to read the Ofsted Inspection Report, which is on 

our website.  I am so proud of all our staff; it is through their dedication, commitment and hard work as individuals 

and teams that we ensure the best possible outcomes for your son/daughter.  The support of you, as families, also 

cannot be underestimated. 

We have had a creative and productive final week, in which many of the Easter-themed items were produced to sell 

at the  Easter Fayre today; it was lovely to see so many of you there supporting our wonderful school.  Thank you to 

ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ΨCǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƻŦ {ǘ 5ƻƳƛƴƛŎΩǎΩ ƎǊƻǳǇΣ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ōȅ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘƛme to help with the 

preparation and running of the Fair. 

I do hope you enjoy reading this final spring edition of the Friday Flyer.  I wish you all a happy and relaxing Easter 

break and look forward to welcoming our pupils and students back in the summer term. 

Angela Drayton 

Principal 

 



POSITIVE SLIPS  

¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ǿƛƴƴŜǊ ƛǎ Oscar in 7BCO.  Well done! 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

8TH ς 22ND APRIL inclusive 

EASTER HOLIDAYS 

TUESDAY 23rd APRIL 

First day back after Half-Term 

FRIDAY 3RD MAY 

Staff INSET (In Service Training) Day 

27TH ς 31st  MAY inclusive 

HALF-TERM HOLIDAY 

MONDAY 3rd JUNE 

First day back after Half-Term 

WEDNESDAY 12TH JUNE 

KS2 ς Rotary Kids Out Day ς details to be 

sent to parents. 

FRIDAY 28TH JUNE 

¸ŜŀǊ мм ŀƴŘ сǘƘ CƻǊƳ [ŜŀǾŜǊǎΩ !ǎǎŜƳōƭȅ 

SATURDAY 6TH JULY 

{ǘ 5ƻƳƛƴƛŎΩǎ {ǳƳƳŜǊ CŜǘŜ ς more details to 

follow. 

WEDNESDAY 24TH JULY 

Last day of Term  

JULY 25TH ς 2ND SEPTEMBER inclusive 

SUMMER HOLIDAYS 

TUESDAY 3RD SEPTEMBER 

Staff INSET (In Service Training) Day 

WEDNESDAY 4TH SEPTEMBER   

First day back as school 

FRIDAY 27TH SEPTEMBER 

Staff INSET (In Service Training) Day 

28TH OCTOBER ς 1ST NOVEMBER inclusive 

HALF-TERM HOLIDAY 

MONDAY 4TH NOVEMBER   

First day back as school 

FRIDAY 22ND NOVEMBER 

Staff INSET (In Service Training) Day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We like the school immensely and value our sonΩs placement in the school 

enormously. The staff and office staff are so supportive and helpful and that helps the 

parents. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Physical Education Stars of the Week  

 W/E 5 th  April   

Oliver  ð Year 10  

James ð Year 10  

  Eden ð Year 7  

David ð 6th  Form 

Ava ð Key Stage 2  

Excellent sportsmanship and contributions in class  

 



 



Education  
Charlie Connor 

Key Stage 2 

This term, Key Stage 2 have experimented using racket sports. Below is a selection of 

pictures of them practising their skills and some are being supported by our 6th Form 

students.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tristian, Oscar, Tom and Callum working 

together. 
Tristian supporting and teaming up with 

Tom 

George and Dara  
Patrick and Ben teaming up and working 

together in a game 

Ben practising his serve  Callum participating in a rally 



 

Year 7 

Year 7 Pupils have been participating in badminton classes 

and have been getting used to using new equipment for 

the first time. Pupils have been practising hitting the 

shuttlecock to each 

other using long and 

short rackets and have 

been working on rallies 

and keeping scores. 

Congratulations goes to 

Oscar, Ethan, Jon, Tom, 

Jamie, Kobie and Harvey 

 

 

Year 8  

Year 8 pupils have enjoyed short tennis this 

half term and have been working on their 

serve and practising this in games. Special 

mentions to Toby, Matthew, Connor, 

William and Rhys for some outstanding 

tennis serves.  

 

 

Year 9 

This half term Year 9 have been exploring 

badminton and short tennis skills. Pupils 

have developed their knowledge in 

understanding of an odd and even side of 

the badminton court. Pupils have looked at 

court dimensions for doubles and singles 

games. Special mentions to Caedmon, Rhys, 

Josh, Luke, Ewan, Alfie and Lewis.  

 

 

 

 

Jamie and Jon working on badminton 

Toby practising his short tennis serve 

Henry watching and getting ready in 

badminton 

Alfie preparing to serve in badminton. 


